Deborah Neuser

From:

Deborah Neuser

Sent:

Tuesday, September 10, 2019 11:22 AM

To:

'Lisa Hansen'

Subject:

RE: Beer Tasting Event

Received. As I stated you are welcome to attend the Finance Committee meeting which will be held on October 1, 2019 at 6:00 p.m. at City Hall, 900 Quay St., Manitowoc, WI. This is the committee responsible for approving your request to have Sabbitical Brewery serve beer on an unlicensed premise (Wellness Center). Final Approval will be by the Common Council at their meeting of October 21st. Per the Wis. Dept. of Revenue, there is no limit on the size of the beer samples served and licensed bartenders are not needed.

If you have any questions, please don't hesitate to let me know.

Deborah A. Neuser

City Clerk, WCMC, City of Manitowoc 900 Quay St., Manitowoc, WI 54220 (Ph) 920-686-6951; (Fax) 920-686-6959 E-Mail: dneuser@manitowoc.org

Population: 33,692

City Website: www.manitowoc.org



From: Lisa Hansen [mailto:LHansen@hfmhealth.org]
Sent: Tuesday, September 10, 2019 11:11 AM

To: Deborah Neuser

Subject: Beer Tasting Event

This message was sent securely using Zix'

Good morning!

I am sending this email at your request in reference to our beer tasting event that we will be having at the HFM Wellness Center. Sabbitical Brewery will be here for a beer sampling on Friday October 25 from 5-7pm. There is no charge for this event and anyone is welcome to come so it will be open for the public to come in. If you need anything else from me please let me know. If you can also confirm that you have rec'd this that would be great.

Lisa Hansen, ACE, MBA

Manager, Welliness Center Holy Family Memorial PO Box 1450 1650 S 41st Street | Manitowoc WI 54221-1450 920-320-4610 <u>lhansen@hfmhealth.org</u> hfmhealth.org





This message was secured by ZixCorp^(R).

Deborah Neuser

From:

Goodreau, Kurt A - DOR < Kurt.Goodreau@wisconsin.gov>

Sent:

Monday, September 9, 2019 2:00 PM

To:

Deborah Neuser

Subject:

RE: Alcohol Question

No limits on samples or size and no licensed operators would be needed as the home brewer should be dispensing his/her beer.

From: Deborah Neuser [mailto:dneuser@manitowoc.org]

Sent: Monday, September 09, 2019 1:57 PM

To: Goodreau, Kurt A - DOR < Kurt.Goodreau@wisconsin.gov >

Subject: RE: Alcohol Question

Is there a limit to the size of the sample? Are licensed bartenders required?

Deborah

From: Goodreau, Kurt A - DOR [mailto:Kurt.Goodreau@wisconsin.gov]

Sent: Monday, September 9, 2019 1:44 PM

To: Deborah Neuser

Subject: RE: Alcohol Question

Hi Deborah,

Sec. 125.06(3m)(a) allows for a home brewer to showcase his/her craft free of charge for purposes of exhibiting, sampling, judging and tasting if held at a private residence or on a licensed premises. But, we have provided guidance in the past that as long as there is no exchange of money, no fees or other compensation to the home brewer then the event could be allowed on an unlicensed premises with approval of the municipality.

Please let me know if you have any other questions.

Thank you,

Kurt

Kurt Goodreau, Special Agent Wisconsin Department of Revenue Alcohol & Tobacco Enforcement Unit Appleton Office (920) 832-2743

From: Deborah Neuser [mailto:dneuser@manitowoc.org]

Sent: Monday, September 09, 2019 12:39 PM

To: Goodreau, Kurt A - DOR < Kurt.Goodreau@wisconsin.gov>

Subject: Alcohol Question

Can Sabbatical Brewing LLC (a home brewer) give away beer at a public event held at our local Wellness Center? No money is being charged for anything.